
 

 

The Johnson County Sheriff’s Office recognizes it needs to take certain precautions to limit the exposure 
of our staff, individuals in our custody, and the public to the COVID-19 virus. Our Office will stay 
operational in both criminal and administrative capacities.  

The administrative division will temporarily make the following changes: 

- Applications for New Concealed Carry Permits will not be accepted. Please call about Renewal 
Applications for Concealed Carry Permit. 

- Sex Offender Registration. Please call before reporting for verifications or to make changes.  
- Paper Service will continue as needed. 
- Notary Services will still be available. Monday – Friday from 8:00 am – 5:00 pm. 

The Johnson County Detention Center has made the following changes: 

- Contact visits between inmates and non-essential personnel have been suspended.  AA 
meetings, Church Services, and Ministerial Visits will be conducted through our video visitation 
system. 

- Mental Health Counselors and attorneys can meet with our inmates through glass partitioned 
visitation booths.  Video and phone conferencing are also available. 

- Public Fingerprinting has been suspended. 
- Public Notary Services will not be handled by Detention Staff.  
- No tours of the facility 

We will keep you updated if our procedures change, and let you know when we are able to return to 
normal operations. 

We apologize for the inconvenience to the public during these necessary changes. The Johnson County 
Sheriff’s Office is committed to the safety and security of our community. 

As always, if you have an emergency call 911.     

 

 


